Date: 8/21/2008

From: Bob Cordie, Project Biologist, The Dalles/John Day

Re; Two adult Chinook mortalities John Day Smolt Monitor Facility

Description; Due to water temperature exceeding 70F, sampling in the Smolt Monitor Facility was reduced per Fish Passage Plan. When taken in and out of sample mode the switch gate is moved from bypass to sample facility flume. In this case the switch gate was moved to sample mode and flushing water applied to the bypass flume the morning of Aug 21. However, it was not understood that flushing water was not sufficient to move adult fish from the flume. Corps employees normally walk flumes later to check for holding lamprey, but it was not determined urgent.

A PSMFC employee walked the flume about 2 hours later and found 2 chinook stranded in the lower end of the bypass flume just before it enters the outfall. One was still gilling. He proceeded to manually push them to the outfall. No injuries or tags were mentioned.
Correction; Since changing the switch gate during passage season is a relatively new practice, changes in the operating procedure will now include a visual inspection of the flushing water flume immediately after switch gate is activated. All SMF staff members will be notified of this important step.

Bob Cordie

